TONY MORGAN RECEIVES HIS SECOND SAPPHIRE AWARD

Rotarian Tony, who has been a member of the club for no less than 54 years, was honoured at the club meeting
on 12th February, when he was presented with his second Paul Harris Fellow Sapphire Award by District
Governor George Phillips.

Paul Harris founded Rotary. In recognition of exceptional service, Rotarians may be given the Paul Harris Fellow
Award (PHF). The granting of a PHF Sapphire Award recognises service that is ‘above and beyond’ what could
even be expected of a Paul Harris Fellow.

Tony was President in 1983/84. He continues to play an important role in the club today; helping organise social
events; supporting visits to and by our sister club in Heerlen, Netherlands; supporting the development of our
website and liaising with our various business partners.

We wish Tony many more years of successful involvement at the club.



